

Dear Neighbour,

We are pleased to announce that in conjunction with our client and employers, Dover District Council and Alliance Leisure, the enabling works for the sports hall and indoor tennis centre in Deal have been completed and well received by the public and club members alike.

The 'business end' of the works will start soon, with the demolition of the old nursery building first, followed by the demolition of the swimming pool hall.

All the necessary things that need to happen prior to demolition itself, such as arboricultural surveys, ecological mitigation measures and utility disconnections have all been successfully completed. Planned dates for the works are as follows:

- Week commencing 29th September, demolition works to the old nursery will commence.
- Week commencing 6th October, works to the south eastern gable end wall will take place, including its demolition.
- All demolition works are planned to be completed by the end of November, weather permitting.

Works will be conducted to the very highest of health and safety standards and will only occur between 8am and 5pm. Full respect and consideration will be shown to users of the centre, Family Hub and Padel tennis facility and skate park nearby.

If you have any questions, please feel free to email us directly on info@pellikaan.com or call us on 0208 392 9536.

Yours Sincerely, Andrew Laslett.

